TransNorthern Aviation

3350 Old International Airport Rd. Anchorage, AK 99514 T: (907) 245-1834

From: Alejandra Olfson

Date: 7/21/25

Subject: CASS Meeting Recommendation - Post-Flight Walkarounds

To all pilots,

This memo serves as a friendly reminder of the importance of performing thorough post-flight walkarounds and inspections after every flight. As you know, the post-flight walkaround is a critical part of our preventative maintenance strategy, helping to identify and address potential issues before they become more significant problems.

Recently, there have been several instances where last-minute maintenance interventions have been required, which put additional pressure on our Maintenance Department and can lead to flight delays or cancellations. To reduce such occurrences and ensure that our aircraft are always in optimal condition for the next flight, we ask that you diligently perform post-flight walkarounds and communicate with the maintenance team if you notice any issues.

Special Note for King Air Fleet Pilots:

For those operating King Air fleet, please annotate the oil quantity in the comments section of your logbook after every flight. We've noticed that oil quantity checks prior to flight have sometimes caused overfilling, which leads to inaccurate monitoring.

Thank you for your cooperation!

Best regards,

Alejandra Olfson Records Manager TransNorthern / Denaina 415-676-7709